

## **COMPLETE STREETS COMMITTEE MINUTES April 8, 2021, 4:00 PM**

**PRESENT:** Berta Geller, Rachel Baumrin, Susan Silk, Tony Omer.

**ABSENT:** Oliver Osnoss

**ALSO PRESENT:** Jane Rossi.

Berta opened the meeting at 4:00 PM.

### **DISCUSSION:**

#### **Lambert's Cove Beach parking lot:**

Berta explained the gist of the Parks and Rec Committee meeting she attended. She said nobody knew about Lot B on the plan and its intended use. They requested another site visit to look at Lot B and finalize all plans. They will meet on Tuesday at 6:00 pm.

Susan asked why they may not want to move the shed. Jane said that Peggy informed her there is a lot of equipment inside the shed that is used daily so they are in and out of it a lot. They also post signage in the side of the building that is frequently updated. Rachel suggested they use the space as an emergency entrance/exit. She also pointed out that the Selectmen may need to be informed of the pushback we are getting from some P&R members. Susan agrees that the Parks and Rec Committee are elected and they have the say in what they feel the parking area needs. Berta said that P&R has agreed to every proposed change to the parking lot except for the exit. However, they are willing to have improvements made to the entrance/exit. Susan said moving the shed will provide ample room for cars to enter and exit the lot.

The committee briefly discussed the time frame for spending the money. Jane explained that the extension was granted until the end of August. Berta thought it went until the end of the year. Berta said we can spend the remaining money can be spent on other things.

Susan said she and Tony will work on an article for the paper on how we are working on making the area safer. Jane said she will contact White Lynch to install the crosswalk. Berta said we need to order signs and Jane said Richie is very good at getting what is needed. Jane was asked to get the dimensions of Area B on the plan in case the P&R Committee want to relocate the shed. Susan said the bus stop and the relocation of the shed make things safer and less cumbersome.

#### **Mass DOT List:**

Berta said she will contact Mass DOT and will draft a letter following up on the list of items in need of attention, to them with a cc to the Board of Selectmen. It was suggested that the letter be sent to Dylan Fernandez as well. There was some discussion about asking him to join us in a meeting for a discussion regarding State Road safety issues. Susan said she will contact Dylan's office.

### **MINUTES:**

*Rachel made a motion to approve the March 25, 2021 minutes and Tony seconded the motion. Tony-yes, Berta-yes, Rachel-yes, Susan abstained.*

**COMPLETE STREETS COMMITTEE MINUTES April 8, 2021, 4:00 PM, pg. 2**

Meeting Adjourned at 5:00 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Jane Rossi

**Approved on April 20, 2021, Geller-yes, Omer-yes, Silk-yes, Baumrin-yes, Osnoss-Abstained**